
IN THE SUPREME COURT OF FLORIDA 

IN RE:  PETITION FOR 
DISCIPLINARY REVOCATION OF 
LADRAY BRANDAN GILBERT 

Petitioner. 

Supreme Court Case 
No. SC21-1611 

The Florida Bar File 
No. 2022-00,169(14) NDR  

_________________________________/ 

RESPONSE TO PETITION FOR DISCIPLINARY REVOCATION 

The Florida Bar hereby files its Response to the Petition for 

Disciplinary Revocation pursuant to Rule Regulating Fla. Bar 3-7.12 and 

would state: 

1. On November 19. 2021, this Court received a Petition for 

Disciplinary Revocation in this matter. 

2. The Florida Bar’s Board of Governors considered the Petition at 

the Board's December 2021 meeting and The Florida Bar supports the 

Petition with two exceptions as noted below. 

3. According to The Florida Bar’s records, the amount of the 

settlement in paragraph 4D should be $8,700.00 and the amount of 

restitution in paragraph 5C should be $5,800.00. 

4. Bar counsel contacted Petitioner’s counsel who is in agreement 

with these two changes in the Petition. 
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5. Contemporaneous with this response, the Florida Bar is filing a 

Motion to Assess Costs. 

WHEREFORE, the Florida Bar respectfully requests that this Court 

grant Petition for Disciplinary Revocation with the two changes noted 

above, and that the Court award costs to the Florida Bar. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Olivia Paiva Klein, Bar Counsel 
The Florida Bar 
Tallahassee Branch Office 
651 East Jefferson Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2300 
(850) 561-5845 
Florida Bar No. 970247 
oklein@floridabar.org 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that this document has been furnished via the E-filing Portal 
to The Honorable John A. Tomasino, Clerk of the Supreme Court of 
Florida, to Executive Director, The Florida Bar, Joshua E. Doyle at 
jdoyle@floridabar.org, to Respondent’s counsel, Brian Lee Tannebaum, at 
btannebaum@tannebaum.com, to Staff Counsel, Patricia Ann Toro Savitz, 
The Florida Bar, at psavitz@floridabar.org on this 13th day of December, 
2021. 

 

 
Olivia Paiva Klein, Bar Counsel 
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